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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY ) 
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Jes Sexton 

Subscribed and sworn to before me, a Notary Public in and before said County and State, 
this al5  day of August 2023. 

••%$\   wdm
Not ry Public 

OUR c„i
My Commission Expires: 

PUO \ A

Notary ID:  lo 3-35/ /‘, 

(SEAL) 



BIG SANDY WATER DISTRICT 

Response to Commission Staff’s First Request for Information 
Case No. 2022-00301 

Question No. 1 

Responding Witness: Jessica Sexton 

Q-1. Refer to the bank statement filed as part of the Monthly Surcharge Report on August 
15th, 2023. Explain the source of the $1,558 deposited into the surcharge account on 
July 7, 2023, and the reason it was deposited into the account. 

A-1. On May 30, 2023 the Commission approved the use of surcharge proceeds for certain 
expenditures related to Big Sandy Water District’s water loss control plan. Among the 
authorized uses was the purchase of a truck for use in leak detection and repair work. In its 
Amended Infrastructure Improvement Plan, Big Sandy Water District had estimated the 
cost of this truck as $65,000. On July 1, 2023, Big Sandy Water District purchased a 2023 
F350 at a total cost of $66,558.  Out of an abundance of caution, the District replenished 
the Surcharge fund $1,558.00 out of its General Revenue Fund, which reflected the amount 
that the actual cost exceeded the estimated cost. Big Sandy Water District was unclear as 
to whether the Commission’s authorization strictly limited the use of the funds to estimated 
costs and prohibited reimbursement from the Surcharge Account for amounts that exceeded 
the estimated costs. Big Sandy Water District explained its action in the transmittal letter 
(Read1st.pdf) that accompanied the filing of its report for June 2023, which was filed with 
the Commission on July 13, 2023. 

After further review of the Commission’s Order of May 30, 2023and consultation with 
legal counsel, Big Sandy Water District proposes to transfer the $1,558 from the Surcharge 
Account back to its General Revenue Fund Account. The District believes that the purchase 
of the truck at the actual price was consistent with the spirit and intent of the Commission’s 
Order of May 30, 2023. As the difference between the actual cost and the estimated cost
is immaterial, the surcharge funds should have been used to pay the full cost of the truck 
and no reimbursement from General Revenue Fund Account was required.  
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